
Eagan Baseball Association Board Meeting Minutes 

Date 5/3/2020: Virtual Meeting  

Attendance:  

Rob Emerson  X 

Bryan Walz  X 

Brigitte King  X 

Crystal Schuman X 

Jack Esser  X 

Dave Ryan  X 

Matt Lunneborg  

Dave Young   

Soran Agard   

Mike Verdeja   

Steve Moon  X 

Matt Stok  X 

Tamara Langenberg X 

Cesar San Jose  X 

Jenny Swartout  X 

Billy Loftin  X 

Sejal Reddekopp X 

Jill Anderson  X 

Sharon Stumpf  

 

 

Others present: None. 

Rob shared that the recipient for the Eagan Foundation EBA scholarship for this year was Logan 

Ferkinhoff. Logan sent a very nice Thank You for this. He participated in In House and travel baseball.  

Discussion regarding In house season. Burnsville and Eastview have already canceled their in-house 
programs which would make running a league for players 3rd grade and above difficult as we partner with 
those cities for leagues. With our youngest players (4 - 8 years old) which make up over 1/2 of the 500 
players in-house we feel any of the social guideline rules that have been discussed would be hard if not 
impossible to follow. Some discussion about allowing interested In House players to fill in openings on 
travel. This will be handled on a case by case basis. Discussed options for jerseys if this becomes a 
reality. Vote to cancel 2020 In House program: Motion by Rob Emerson, Seconded by Jack Esser. All 
were in favor.  
 
Revisited the electronic board vote to cancel tournaments. All board members who voted were in favor of 
this. We have sent out communications to those cities signed up to play. We will also include in the next 
travel communication that volunteer hours and checks will no longer be needed this summer. 
 
Discussion around travel and what may or may not come this summer. MBL is still hopeful that we can 
start practices after May 18th and games in June. Ultimately all decisions will be made once we see if 
there will be a baseball season or not, and what these guidelines will be. Regardless, we will need to 
follow with 100% compliance. 

- Possible impact we might see if given the ok to move forward of some families backing out 
and causing shortages on teams. To combat this we would reach out to those in-house 
grades and look for possible fill ins. 

- Discussed a COVID-19 waiver if there is a season and having parents sign as part of code of 
conduct.  

- Concerns with catchers wearing masks in 90 degree temps. We are looking into a few 
options for these and Dave Ryan brought up that one of his clients at work is selling turtle 
masks made of cooling fabric that might be a good option. Soccer also may have a resource. 
We will continue to look into these options as we wait to see what actual guidelines are 
approved. 

- Questions around refunds if we cancel part or all of the season. 
- Will need confirmation that DHMS and EHS fields are available even though school is 

canceled.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned. 

 



  


